Minutes of the Board of Health Meeting of the Township of Woodbridge, in the County of Middlesex, State of New Jersey held on April 6, 2020 at 6:45 P.M. at the Municipal Building, 1 Main Street, Woodbridge, NJ 07095.

Notice Requirements of the Open Public Meetings Law have been satisfied concerning this meeting. The Home News Tribune and The Star Ledger published the Annual Notice Schedule on December 18, 2020. A copy of the Schedule was posted on the Municipal bulletin board. It should be so noted in the minutes of this meeting.

The Municipal Clerk took the Municipal Council attendance.

MEMBERS PRESENT: Cory Spillar, Gregg Ficarra, Debbie Meehan, Virbhadra N. Patel, Kyle

Anderson, Lizbeth DeJesus, Howie Bauer, Brian Small.

MEMBERS ABSENT: Nancy Drumm.

ALSO PRESENT: John Mitch, Municipal Clerk

Vito Cimilluca, Business Administrator

Marta Lefsky-Darden, Director of Planning and Development

Dennis Green, Health Director

John Hagerty, Communications Director

Casey Wagner, Deputy Business Administrator

Craig J. Coughlin, Esq. James P. Nolan, Esq.

Council President Small: Director Green.

Director of Health, Dennis Green: Thanks for carrying a great job. More than outline on COVID numbers and activities, I just want to add that the Woodbridge telepharmacy continues to respond all COVID cases which currently average about 40 a day. We continue to provide information guidance, outreach, and response on COVID related issues to the community and businesses, particularly when the State issues changes related to permissible activities. We also continue to provide COVID vaccine clinics as vaccines are made available to the eligible groups. Recently the State announced that the vaccine availability is set to expand on April 19th to all persons 16 and over. I would like to take the opportunity to thank Council, the Township Administration, and the numerous departments for the support during this unusual time. I would like also to commend the staff of the Health Department who have worked tirelessly during the past 13 months as they have had to respond to this pandemic. There has been many challenges and adjustments during this time. The duties and responsibilities of every staff member has changed and expanded in order to rise to the occasion and the professional level of service needed to serve the community. I thank all of them for the extra effort, and the overtime they have worked and continue to work as we continue to respond to the pandemic. Thank you.

Council President Small: We can't give Director Green a raise, but we can give him a round of applause. Thank you director.

On a motion made by Council Vice President Small, seconded by Councilman Bauer and carried unanimously, Council President DeJesus adjourned the meeting at 7:07 P.M.

Brian Small,
Council President

John M. Mitch, RMC, CMC, CMR,
Municipal Clerk